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July 29, 1998

TO:  ALL CARRIER IDENTIFICATION CODE HOLDERS

INFORMATION NOTE:  TRANSITION FROM 3 TO 4 DIGIT CARRIER IDENTIFICATION CODE (CIC) FOR CANADA
This is to inform you that in United States the permissive period previously established at six year for the use of 3 digit CICs ended June 30, 1998.   For Canada, the Canadian Steering Committee on Numbering (CSCN) has established that the permissive period for the use of 3 digit CICs will end April 1, 1999.

In order to give interexchange carriers more time to prepare their networks to reflect the changes required, a note was sent by Industry Canada, on April 16, 1998 to all Industry Canada terminal equipment certificate holders, Industry Canada approved testing facilities, and members of TAPAC advising them of the change.

All CIC holders must be prepared to have their systems ready by the April 1, 1999 target date.

Madeleine Bisson

Canadian Numbering Administrator

Telephone Number:  (819) 997-4555

Facsimile Number:  (819) 953-8735

